
Relationships and Sex Education September 2020 Changes 

In school we aim to help children to learn to respect themselves and others and move safely and confidently from childhood, 
through adolescence, into adulthood. We deliver much of this work through Relationships and Health Education, which are statutory 
parts of the broader subject, PSHE. As part of our programme we provide Relationships and Sex Education (RSE).   

 

We are very aware that the RSE we deliver in school is only a small part of children’s learning about their bodies, keeping safe, 
emotions, relationships, sexual behaviour, sexuality, sexual health and themselves. The majority of children’s learning in this area 
takes place with you at home. 
 

From September 2020, the Government has issued new guidelines making Relationship, Health and Sex Education (RHSE) 
compulsory in primary schools. This means that as parents and carers, you will not have the right to withdraw your child from this 
subject. 

Due to this, from September 2020 all primary schools have to teach children Relationships Education and Health Education. In our 
school, we have been teaching most of required content for some time, as part of our PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) 
lessons. We combine some aspects of Relationships Education (families, healthy relationships, being safe) and Health Education 
(puberty, hygiene), along with Sex Education (teaching about human reproduction and birth) to create a topic called Relationships 
and Sex Education (RSE).  

What the children learn in school 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please click below to see the Department for 
Educations’ guide to RSHE for parents and carers. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/relationships-sex-and-health-education-guides-for-schools 

 


